
 
Council: Tuesday, 8 April 2014 
 
Non-Executive Business Item: Councillor Andrew Harper 
 
Barnet’s Outstanding Schools 
 
Council welcomes the latest Ofsted data which shows that 90% of Barnet’s 
schools are rated as ‘Good’ or ‘Outstanding’ and that these schools comprise 
93% of all places. Council further welcomes the fact that Barnet has 47 
schools rated as ‘Outstanding’, more than any other London Borough. 
 
Council notes that more than 90% of our schools are rated as ‘Good’ or 
‘Outstanding’ in each of the following areas: overall effectiveness; pupil 
achievement; behaviour; quality of teaching; and leadership. 
 
Council further notes that in 2009 83% of our schools were ‘Good’ or 
‘Outstanding’ and welcomes the improvement over the last council cycle.  
When the Conservatives took over control of the council in 2002, education 
services were in significant trouble. Council welcomes the fact that our 
schools are now seen as a huge strength of the Borough by parents and 
families. Council notes that: 
 

• 90% of our schools are ‘Good’ or ‘Outstanding’. 

• Barnet is placed in the top 5% of local authorities nationally for GCSE 
results. 

• Barnet has 3 of the top 10 state secondary schools in the country, 
including those ranked first and second. 

• £55m has been invested in providing new school places. Council is set 
to add another 1300 places this year, meaning we will have created 
7852 over the last five years. 

 
Council recognises that Barnet’s diversity of schools including faith schools 
and grammar schools, alongside academies, exciting new free schools and 
LA maintained schools, is a large part of the success of our school system. 
Council asks the administration to commit to protecting the status of faith 
schools, grammar schools and free schools from those who would seek to 
remove them or undermine their models of education. 
 
Council congratulates the schools, their Head Teachers, staff and pupils for 
their hard work and achievements and calls on the council to work with them 
to ensure that our children and young people continue to receive the very best 
education possible. 
 
Under Council Procedure Rule, Section 1, Standing Order 23.5: if my item is 
not dealt with by the end of the meeting I ask that it be voted upon at the 
Council meeting. 
 


